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 September 17, 2021 
 
Transmitted Electronically 
 
Mr. Luke Schwieterman, Operations Superintendent  
Cargill Incorporated. 
2400 Industrial Drive  
Sidney, Ohio 45365

 
Re: Cargill Incorporated 

  Compliance Notification 
  Air Permit 
  Shelby County 
  0375010160 

 
Division of Air Pollution Control 
Subject: Notice of Compliance 
 
Dear Mr. Schwieterman: 
 
Thank you for the courtesy extended to me during the Ohio Environmental Protection Agency’s (Ohio 
EPA’s) August 25, 2021, inspection of the Cargill facility located on Industrial Drive in Sidney, Ohio. 
The goal of my inspection was to determine your facility’s compliance with Ohio's Division of Air 
Pollution Control’s laws as found in Chapter 3704 of the Ohio Revised Code (ORC) and Chapter 
3745 of the Ohio Administrative Code (OAC) and the terms and conditions of Cargill’s Title V 
operating permit #P0124695, issued on July 19, 2019.  Our inspection included a site visit of company 
operations and a review of written documentation associated with the facility operations. 
 
No violations of Ohio’s air pollution control laws, OAC rules, or the terms and conditions of operating 
permit #P0124695 were discovered during the inspection. Please be advised that this notice of 
compliance is only associated with those areas of the operations that were inspected or 
documentation reviewed and does not constitute a waiver of potential violations not discovered.   
 
Thank you for your time and cooperation and if you have any questions, please do not hesitate to 
contact me by phone at (419) 373-3131 or by email at mark.barber@epa.ohio.gov .   
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Mark Barber 
Environmental Specialist 
Division of Air Pollution Control  
Northwest District Office 
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